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The OCC Boys 12s 111 rite ]11nior Olympics. 
Tlwy were coaclicd lry Chris Crabb. 

13)' George \Vcssllerg, Cl11b CaJnain 
The numerous athletic programs supported by the membership had ;1 

ver1• acrive and successful summer. 
The Volleyball Subcommi ttee, co-chaired by Peter Ehrman and Peter 

Balding Jr., scm highlr competitive teams to the U.S. junior Olympics in 
Louisville, KY this summer. The Boys 14s won first place and the Bors 16 
won third place. 

The Canoe Racing Subcommittee, co-chaired by Bret Chuckovich and 
)en Thayer, had one of the more successful reg:ma seasons in recent mem· 
ory. Our crews, under the leadership of Head Coach Michael Mason, won 
four regattaS including the Macfarlane Memorial Regatta and the OHCRA 
Championship. This was the second consecutive and the 14th OHCRA 
Championship for Outrigger. The season culminated with a third place at 
the HCRA Championship at Hilo Harbor on August 3. 

Aka Hemmings conducted a series of Canoe Steering Clinics for youth 
and no1•ice paddlers again this summer. The enthusiastic participants 
learned to steer the surfing canoes inside our lagoon, observed the rigging 
of an outrigger canoe, were exposed to Hawaiian language and culture, and 
experienced the exhilaration of surfing and sailing canoes under the stew· 
ardship of veteran steersman. Coaches that assisted Aka with these six 
Saturday morning clinics included, Michael Town, George Bino Harn, 
Paki Vaughan, and Anthony Hunt. 

The Surfing Subcommittee, chaired by Terri Needels, sent the Surf 
Team to all I 0 HASA competitions on Oahu. Members also participated 
in several other surfi ng competitions including; China Uemura's 6th 
Annual Ripcurl Girls Wahine Classic at Kuhio Beach, Steinlager 
Longboard Series Aston No Ka Oi at Lahaina Harbor and the Town & 
Country Mini Grom at Kuhio Beach. Members of the OCC SurfTeam 
reached the finals in every competition held on Oahu. The OCC Summer 
Surf Competition was also a successful event. 

Free Surfing Clinics for Youth and Adults were provided again this sum· 
mer by Terri Needels, Kisi Haine and friends. A review of the principles 
of surfing, wave etiquette, and water safety were followed by surfing at 
Tongg's. Kisi worked hard to help everyone catch a wave. The OCC Surf 
Camp was a fun-filled, intensive week of group surfing lessons taught by 
professional surfers from the Hans Hedemann Surf School. 

The Paddleboard Subcommittee, chaired by Eric Rhodes, hosted the 
annual Cline Mann Paddleboard Race in june. Ourrigger members won 
the team events. Members competing in major paddleboard competirions 
will receive nominal financial support from the Subcommittee budger. 

The Swimming Subcommittee, co-chaired by Peggy Danford and Chris 
Moore, hosted the annual Outrigger Invitational Swim in july and co-host· 
ed the Biathlon with the Rurming Subcommittee. The committee is also 
preparing for the Castle Swim on December I. 

The Running Subcommittee, co-chaired by Tommy Damon and Katy 
Bourne, was active as usual. The 5th Annual Outrigger Biathlon held on 
june 22 was a resounding success. The 3rd Annual Keiki Fun Run was 
held in Kapiolani Park on the same day for 81 children. 

The OC-1/Kayak Subcommittee co-chaired by John Goody and Bret 
Chuckovich has upported the individual effortS of members competing in 
the major canoe and surfski competitions. Planning is currently underway 
for the annual Tri-Ocean Race in December. 

The Athletic Committee has integrated the Outrigger Web site into the 
athletic programs in an effort to improve organization and communication. 
The paddling program was used to create a template for other athletic prO· 
grams. The Outrigger Web site now features current athletic information 
on cl1e Bulletin Board, Paddling/Sports News, an Athletic Events Calendar 
and Members in the Media Web pages. 

Castle Swim 
Sunday, December 1 
By Gel1)' DeBenedeui 

Sign up at the Front Desk to join us for rhc Sunday After Thanksgiving 
Castle Swim and Brunch to follow on December I at 8 a.m. There is no 
charge to swimmers and escorts. If you'd like to escort :1 fellow member, 
also sign up and show up that day. 

Registration is at the Hau Terrace. 1hmsporrmion will be provided to 
the Waikiki Beach start by Club vehicles. We need volunteer drivers for 
this. 

The swim committee promises a fun time, weather, tide, current pennit· 
ring and we will be glad ro see a BIG turnout. Sign up now at the Front 
Desk. Look for more details on the tunnel bu lletin board. 

For your information: 
• Eligibility-you must have your own membership number to enter. 

Associate spouses without their own number are not eligible. 
• Course is 1.25 miles from Old Club site in Waikiki to OCC entrance 

wall at the beach. 
• Sign up at the OCC Front Desk, indicate if you are a swimmer, escort, 

driver. Please mark your age group clearly. 
• Brunch is provided without charge for you and your escort. 
• There are special award categories for junior, male and femal 

every five years for adults, male and female. 
We encourage Junior swimmers to turn out. We know theljl! is no \rh "te 

lane line out in the open ocean, but you can have an escort gu'{~u, 
enabling you to concentrate on your swimming rather than you naviga-
tion. \_ 

Oceanview D iamond Head 

Incredible ocean views & ocean brc<.:~.es from 1:his completely 

redone four bt:droom, three & one-ha lfbarh hom<.:. Teak floors 

& sliding doors surround a serene Japanese ga rden within. 

Somehow here the 

moon is uearer. 

"Warmer, brighter. 

Stars are clearer. 
- Don Blanding ,,. 
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